
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  NCFIE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

May 17, 2018 BOARD MEETING

 MINUTES 

Board Members in Attendance: Tracy Little
Board Members Conference Call in:  Kathleen Rich-New, John Franz, John VanDenBerg, and Jonathan Cloud
Members not in attendance:
 Karen Shmukler
Others in Attendance: Valerie Holmes, Executive Director, Laurie Anna DeGennaro, Board Liaison, Dr. Patricia Nellius, Consultant, Patrice Grier
Kathleen opened the meeting, welcomed Mr. Jonathan Cloud aboard and thanked all for attending.      
Motion:  Tracy moved to approve the March 17, 2018 agenda.  This was seconded by John VDB and the motion passed unanimously.   
Kathleen then reminded members that if they had a real or perceived conflict of interest to please complete the Conflict of Interest form and provide it to Laurie Anna DeGennaro.  No conflicts were reported.  

Kathleen then asked Dr. Nellius to present her NCFIE Consultant Board Report
Consultant Report
Dr. Nellius shared the major area of focus for the past quarter has been on developing a capacity building plan for the C.A.R.E.S. replication in an effort to position C.A.R.E.S. for inclusion in the state plans.  A draft copy of the plan has been provided for members review and comments.  She then stated C.A.R.E.S. is one of 210 programs that currently meet the criteria for California Evidence Based Clearinghouse as a promising practice.  Dr. Nellius spoke about the IV-E waiver funding under the current language and the impact the FFPSA will have on how prevention programs will be defined for children considered in emanate risk of removal.  The objective has been to determine how C.A.R.E.S. can be positioned to ensure the program is on the list and written into the state plan. 
Dr. Nellius confirmed that C.A.R.E.S. had two national independent studies conducted that qualified the program for the promising practice criteria on the CEBC and a randomized controlled study is needed for the program to be well supported.    
Dr. Nellius reported that the Erie County NY contract is progressing nicely. The NCFIE has developed Wraparound Training curriculum for their Preventative Services Initiative as well as Safety Planning Curriculum and she and Valerie will travel to Buffalo on June 3-5, 2018 to meet with the System of Care Coalition, and County Commissioners. She was pleased to share; CCNY anticipates that the NCFIE will receive an additional contract to support the implementation.
Dr. Nellius noted revisions to the documentation posted on the CEBC have been submitted to include clarification on the requirements for agencies that are interested in submitting the C.A.R.E.S. model in proposals to ensure interested parties contact the NCFIE in advance of making submissions.

Dr. Nellius spoke about the special appropriations pilot project with Volusia/Flagler and stated the remaining funds under the existing contract will be used to ensure successful implementation in the new fiscal year.   She indicated the team continues to coach and mentor, along with implementing policies and procedures to ensure fidelity to the model and training on the family engagement processes.    Dr. Nellius then clarified the provider referral process within their system of care and Tracy defined the referrals currently active in the model.   
Discussions ensued with regard to the referral process and extensive professional training on the family engagement technique used within the community of practice. Dr. Nellius noted that the implementation documents have been posted to the NCFIE Board Portal for their review and feedback. 
Dr. Nellius shared the May 2018 Certification Institute is rescheduled to June and currently, there are 5 students enrolled in the June class, with 25 students working towards certification.

Dr. Nellius concluded her report sharing she has spent the remainder of her time retooling and updating the NCFIE materials, the Certification Curriculum and the recertification requirements to prepare for the  NCFIE students approaching the recertification timeline. 
Kathleen then moved to new business and asked for update on Financials.  

Financials

Neither Jessica nor Jim is available to report out.  Financials have been posted to the NCFIE Board Portal.  
Old Business: Status update on Systems of Care Technology Solutions, LLC
Patrice provided the following:

· Corporate documentation has been filed to form Systems of Care Technology Solutions, LLC

· March 16, 2018 the Articles of Organization were filed with the State of Florida. 

· Applied for an Employer Identification Number (EIN) through the Internal Revenue Service pending approval.
Patrice then provided an overview of the new entity: Systems of Care Technology Solutions LLC.  She explained The NCFIE partnered with Sycamore Technologies Group to form the new entity for the purpose of developing an automated platform for a software system to be used for the Human Services Industry.
Patrice spoke about the operating agreement indicating it functions like bylaws; outlining the requirements, the allocation of assets and the process to dissolve the LLC should the need arise.  

Dr. Nellius shared; in addition, the intent is to develop an automated electronic health record system called Wraparound Care Management System for the purpose of replicating the C.A.R.E.S. program nationally and to provide access for the replications sites.  In addition, the technology group will also develop a Utilization Management System. 
Board Member Comments
John VDB noted SAMSA is undergoing changes in how they focus on the system of care with respect to training on Opioid and Mental illness.  

Jonathan shared he is happy to be part of the board and is excited to learn about the Wraparound Case Management System as a revenue source.  

Valerie shared she is also monitoring the SAMSA website for child welfare systems and community collaborations.  
ACTION ITEM:  Laurie Anna will send out a meeting request for dates during the 1st and 2nd week of August and within the same timeframe:  12:00 – 1:00. 
Motion: John Franz moved to adjourn.  This was seconded by John VDB and the motion passed unanimously.   

Respectfully Submitted,

Laurie Anna DeGennaro
Board Liaison
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